SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 4th December 2017

Present:
Chairman:

Mr D C Thomas
Councillors:

Mr A Evans, Mr E W Francis, Mrs N Herdman
Cllr. S K Hunt, Mr G James, 
Mr B L Parfitt, Mr M Rivers, Mrs G Smith

Mrs C Thompson



Clerk:


Mrs L E Oliver

1
Apologies for Absence


There were apologies from the Vice Chairman
2
Declaration of Interests


Mr James declared an interest in item 8
3
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 6th November 2017

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman

4
Matters Arising

Mr James had made a plinth for the figurine for Dr Khan and had a plaque made.  The plaque and wood had cost £25 which Councillors approved.  He was thanked for his work. After discussion it was agreed the Chairman and another Councillor would go to Dr Khan’s home to present the figurine.
5
Policing Matters 
Cllr Hunt said Sgt Blake could not attend tonight’s meeting and was going to send a PCSO in his place.  Cllr Hunt said he had cancelled this as the PCSO would not be able to answer questions.  He said Sgt Blake would be attending January’s meeting and hoped to have news of a replacement PC by then.
The Chairman said communications were going backwards and we need to see an Inspector not a PCSO.

There had been a PACT meeting on 8th November led by James Tussel and attended by Mr Francis, Cllr Hunt, Mr James, Mr Parfitt, Mr Rivers and Mrs Smith.  PCSO Tussel had agreed communications were not good.  He had provided detailed crime statistics but was not able to split them by the villages in the Dulais Valley.
The Clerk read out letters she had received from the Police and reported on a telephone call she had with Sgt Blake who said PCSO Bayliss was not leaving Seven Sisters and he was hoping to have a replacement PC for Mike Crocker shortly.

Cllr Hunt reported he had recently attended a Borough Council meeting with Police Commissioner Alun Michael and other police officers.  He said if anyone noticed people drinking late in pubs and clubs they should phone the police and they will respond.  They do not have the resources to patrol the area regularly and therefore need resident’s input.  The Chairman said this means we have to police ourselves and said he did not feel we should pay the policing fee in the precept.  Mr Francis felt that we should make it known we are not happy but cannot stop payment of the precept.  Cllr Hunt said he did not see the purpose of holding payment of the precept at this time.
Cllr Hunt said there had been an accident outside his house recently and 999 had been called.  The police ask if anyone is hurt, is the vehicle in a dangerous position and has anyone been drinking.  If the answer to these questions is no, they will not attend and say it is an insurance matter.

A discussion ensued and it was agreed by a show of hands to invite the Chief Constable and Christine Rees MP to the January meeting.
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6
Community Hall and CHAOSS 

A meeting had been held on 9th November to discuss the Caretaker’s position and it was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman.

The details of the position were discussed and it was agreed the post should be named Community Officer and the hours would be 37.5 per week to be worked flexibly in line with requirements.  The hourly rate would be increased to the ‘living wage’ of £8.75.  Miss Freeman had produced a monthly report and it was agreed this should be part of the job description as well as PAT testing of electrical appliances.
An advertisement for the position would be produced by the Clerk to be displayed locally from the third week in January.

Mr Parfitt said he had been contacted by Jo Fisher from Youth Services who had some money they had to spend in November.  Public Health had told her that we should have a wash hand basin in the hall kitchen but she could not get this done in time.  She had offered to pay for the decorating of the hall if the Community Council provided the wash hand basin.  Mr Parfitt had a quotation of £400 for this.  The Councillors RESOLVED to accept this agreement.
The issue of a sanitary disposal bin for the disabled toilet was raised but it was noted that this had been previously discussed and rejected.

7
Recreation Ground – to include an update on grant application 
The Clerk said she had contacted Western Power re an electricity supply at the BMX track but had not received a reply.
Cllr Hunt said the grant application deadline had been extended to May and was well on track to be submitted ahead of the deadline.  He said of the three companies contacted to supply the equipment, two had submitted designs.

8
Brynbedd Cemetery

Cllr Hunt said he had received a complaint from Mrs N Panacz that the ground surrounding her husband’s grave was constantly wet and spongy to walk on.  The Chairman said there is a road between the top and bottom grave areas that collects water.  If this is dug up the bottom grave area will flood.  The actual grave areas could not have drainage installed because of disturbance to the graves.  Clerk to write to Mrs Panacz.  
Mr Parfitt reported that Marco was having problems pricing for the moss clearance and needed a water supply.  Mrs Smith said Wet and Forget is good but expensive.
Cllr Hunt said he would get NPTCBC to meet Mr Parfitt on site
9
Reports from Meetings attended by Members

PACT meeting as reported in item 5
Cllr Hunt, Mr James and Mr Parfitt had attended Governors meetings

Cllr Hunt, the Vice Chairman, Mr James and Mrs Smith had attended the Remembrance Day service

Cllr Hunt had met with the Chairman of Cefn Coed

Cllr Hunt had attended the Community Council Liaison meeting

Cllr Hunt had secured £500 for the OAP, £500 for the Under 15s Rugby and £500 for the playing fields 

10
Planning Matters

There had been no planning applications
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11
Correspondence

Welsh Government – 21st Century Schools and Education Programme

Mid and West Wales Fire Service  - Draft Corporate Plan (circulated 8.11.17)

Abertawe Bro Morgannwg Health Board, Major Trauma Network Consultation

Law Commission, undertaking a review of planning law in Wales

Cllr Hunt reported that the Remuneration Panel were discussing payments to Councillors of £150 per year and to the Chairman £500 per year from the precept
12
Clerk’s Report 

  £      p


Income
It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:

L Oliver, November






  320.20

C Freeman, November





1211.30

B L Parfitt, poppy wreath/flowers re M Miles


    53.50

Spick ‘n’ Span







  450.00

Came & Company, Insurance





3383.75

Corona Energy, Gas October





  282.94

13
Doctor’s Surgery


As the Vice Chairman was not present there was no report

Mrs Herdman said her son had been refused anti-biotics by the Practise Nurse even though they had been instructed by Morriston Hospital to provide these and her son had been admitted to hospital.   She would be complaining to the practise as would Morriston Hospital.

14
Replacement of Seating in the Village


As the Vice Chairman had asked for this item to be on the agenda it was deferred until next month

15
Weekly Visual Check of Play Equipment


Cllr Hunt and Mrs Smith said this used to be done but reports were not acted upon


Mrs Smith said the Caretaker’s report had mentioned damage to the bandstand but said she had not noticed this


To be discussed at the next meeting

16
Revision of the Budget and Setting of the Precept for 2018/19


The Clerk had prepared a proposed budget which was discussed


It was proposed by Mr Francis, seconded by Mr Rivers and supported by full council


to RESOLVE not to increase the precept


 The Clerk was asked to leave the room and was told on her return that it had been RESOLVED to increase her salary to £4,800 per annum from 1st April 2018.  This was a 1% general increase plus 3% merit
17
Any Other Business

Cllr Hunt said the Dog’s Trust had a booking at the hall the following day and the address had shown as Coelbren due to the Clerk’s details being on the hall website.  He had changed this
It was suggested a baby changing unit be installed in the disabled toilet

It was reported that a drink/drug campaign poster was being designed and would go to all licensed premises in the area
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Mrs Smith said the Caretakers report had mentioned the dip by the Muga and she felt this was quite bad.  It was suggested getting a quotation from Ian Davies Plant.  Cllr Hunt said he would get a quotation and arrange for the Chairman and Mr Parfitt to meet someone on site

Signed : D C Thomas,  Chairman

Date: 08.01.2018
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Clerk’s report to the Monthly Meeting to be held on 8th January 2018
Income







    £      p

Cemetery







    25.00
Accounts for payment

L Oliver, December






  320.40


C Freeman, December





1211.30
Jordan Lloyd Plumbing – wash hand basin to hall


  350.00
Corona Energy – Gas, November




  373.01

Correspondence

Welsh branch of the Ambulance Services Union, request for donation
Richard Dare, Celtic Credit Union – introductory letter

Sarah Paul, community Health Councils ABM – Members needed – circulated 12.12.17

Sian Morris, NPTCBC – High Sheriff Awards 2018 – circulated 21.12.17

Jeremy Miles AM, 2018 Advice Surgery Poster 

Planning
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